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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education.It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company.As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.
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(386) 943-9610
www.abateflorida.com

Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2010 was our 10th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 

• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & 
IL are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 

• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 

• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 

• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the 
speed limit. 

• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 

• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first 
offense. 

• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 

• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, 
a committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To 
avoid a new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 

• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member 
of The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, 
D.C. The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only 
two State MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the 
National Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:
Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390
pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org
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For Membership Renewals contact Sheila Rose by either email: 
membershipse.abatese@gmail.com

or by phone: 786-487-4810 - See Page 46 for Membership Application.

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

“This page is sponsored by  “Abby Normal “ Hibbs

Memberships Due for October 2019
Alfredo Acevedo

Alex Alemany
Marjorie Broda
Ramiro Cadena
Amanda Carter

Zeke Cejas
Paul Chatfield
Joanne Cocchi
Kevin Crowder

Lina Duque
Martin Essenburg

Bruce Felker
Jose Garcia

Cheri Gibson Sarhan
Kendall Gracien

Kenny Hernandez
William Jones
Bruce Klein
Ken Kuznk

Bryan Makepeace

Frank Marotta Jr.
Ricardo Martinez

Mitch McCall
Chutiphon Mongkolsri

Jose Pizarro
Daniel Poole

Pedro Rodriguez
Richard Sanford

Cindy Sarro
Robert Sarro

Paula Scanlon
Tyronne Scanlon

Derek Shafer
James (Jimbo) Sherrow

Bruce Sonnenfeld
Eric Sprague

Pete (Trash) Straut
Jose Torres

Jose Valverde
Chase Wriedt
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for your continued support

If you have already 
renewed

Memberships Due for September 

2019

Gail Bleier
Robert Carter
Larry Howard
Laura Howard

Donald Lassiter
Robert Rosen

Martin Spangler
Cory Torrence

Derek Torrence
Daniel Vaughn

Shane Voss

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Eugene “Turn 2” Dugan
Stephen “Block” Klapach

Maureen Gavlick
Mike Ross

Tim “Butch” Schoen
Gary Calvo

Richard Dellcioppia 
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From Your President

Well, we had a pretty busy month in September.  My friends and I went on a beautiful ride down 
to Southern MC for their Teddy Bear Run. It’s one of my favorite rides and they always have 
awesome music and great food.   Then we went to States MC for their Tune-Up Party.  They were 
way cool and let us set up a Safety Booth.  Then we went to Mickey’s Tiki Bar for Alan’s birthday.  
He is a big part and big supporter of our community and a good friend to all!  

And on September 22, 2019, we are going to Mickey’s Tiki Bar for the Scurvy Few MC Bahamas 
Benefit.  For those of you who don’t know, Scurvy Few MC’s Mother Chapter was in Abbaco, so the loss from Hurricane 
Dorian is personal to them.  Thanks to Alan for helping them get this done.

I know that it's very important for us to get new members, but it's also really important for us to get renewals.  The renewing 
members already know who we are and help us get the word out about ABATE and motorcycle safety, and they help educate 
the new members.  There are still far too many motorcyclists that don't know who we are or what we've accomplished.  If you 
need to renew your membership, you can do so at our party on October 13th at Mickey's Tiki. It's really important to keep 
your membership up-to-date, because this year is an election year.  Don't forget to look in the newsletter to see who your 
representatives are.  

Another thing, please save the date; February 9, 2020 is our State meeting AND February 10, 2020 is ABATE of Florida’s 23rd 
Annual Freedom Ride to the Capitol.  If you have never done this ride before, you get to ride your motorcycle right into the 
courtyard and it's awesome.   Look in the newsletter for the flyer.  It has all the details.  I'm putting this out a couple months 
early and I'm going to talk about it up until the day it happens.  It's really important!  We need as many motorcycles out there 
representing as possible.

We are always looking for advertisers for our Newsletter.  Help support biker rights and safety.  Our prices are very reasonable.  
This Newsletter lets you know what’s going in the local community, you know, who’s having a party, when and where.  But 
more importantly, and this is one of our main purposes, it also lets you know what’s going on in Tallahassee and on a national 
level, as it relates to motorcycle safety and education.  We are the only rag in town that is strictly local.   

And to the younger people out there, you have the chance to inherit an organization that stands up and fights for biker rights 
and safety.  Help us make a difference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
Southeast Chapter
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 Don’t forget ABATE SE 39th Annual @ Mickey’s on Oct 13, 2019, see you there

Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at the AMERICAN LEGION POST 142
171 SW 2nd Street, Pompano Beach, FL

September 15th 2019

Johnny Rose called the meeting to order at 
10:04AM There were 29 members present. The 
meeting was called to order, followed by the 
Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer by Bear.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Johnny started the meeting by thanking everyone 
for coming. He then opened with a presentation 
of an award to SpongeBob in recognition and 
gratitude for his services as Quartermaster, and 
for his dedication to ABATE. He spoke about 
the upcoming 39th Annual Motorcycle Event 
on October 13th.   Volunteers need to be there 
at 0900hrs. He also mentioned that because 
elections are coming up soon, that now is the 
time to reach out to your state representatives

VICE-PRESIDENT REPORT:
Wavy thanked all the clubs who showed up for 
the meeting as well as all the new faces and 
independents. He went in to more detail about 
how to locate your local elected officials and 
where the information is located in the newsletter. 
Wavy spoke about needing volunteers for the 
Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle Show on 
January 25th.  We will have a booth there. Since 
Southeast Chapter is one of the sponsors, we 
will be on the official Dania Beach Motorcycle 
Show shirt and the flyers. He then went on to 
remind everyone about the Ride to the Capitol 
on February 10th. It was suggested that a flyer 
be made for a Save the Date for when/where the 

friends of Southeast Chapter are meeting up for 
the ride up so that more people can join and ride 
together, including some of the clubs. Make sure 
you dress appropriately, February in Tallahassee 
is cold. Wavy talked about bringing back the 
newsletter Sponsorship Program. Details will be 
in this month’s newsletter.

SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Marie  was absent.  Sparkles AKA Killswitch AKA 
Sasquatch AKA Mongo was taking the minutes 
for this meeting.  A motion was made to accept 
the minutes as printed, seconded, no discussion, 
all in favor.  Motion was passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT:
Sheila read the financial report. A motion was 
made to accept the financial report, seconded, all 
were in favor.  Motion was passed.

SERGEANT AT ARMS REPORT:
Nighthawk thanked everyone who helped out 
at the Tattoo Expo and spoke briefly about that 
need for volunteers for safety & parking for the 
upcoming events.

ROAD CAPTAIN’S REPORT:
Troy was absent. Mongo spoke briefly on the 
importance of checking your equipment before 
you ride. He then went around and collected 
money for water for the Scurvy Few MC Bahamas 
Relief Effort.

SAFETY DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Wavy talked more about the importance of 
checking your tire pressure before you ride. 
Remember TCLOCS.
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PRODUCTS REPORT:
Little Bit reported that long sleeve shirts are going 
to be ordered after the October Annual event and 
to get your pre-orders in ASAP so that we can 
better decide how many of each size we need.

EVENTS COORDINATOR:
Gabe was not present. Johnny spoke about 
signing up to help for the October Annual event.  
He also spoke about needing donations for the 
door prizes.

STATE REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT:
Mongo reported there was no meeting last month. 
Next state meeting is October 12th. Currently 
we only have one representative slated to go 
as Old Hippy and Martin are unable to go. He 
invited anyone who wanted to step up as an 
alternate delegate to step forward so we could 
get their name to the State for the next meeting. 
Sheila suggested members reach out to northern 
members of Southeast Chapter to see if anyone 
wants to act as alternate.
 

MEMBERSHIP REPORT:
Sheila read the membership report and reported 
we have over 700 members in the Southeast 
Chapter as of this meeting. Since last July we 
have almost 300 new members. Our goal for this 
year is to be 1,000 strong. We got 120 renewals 
this year.

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:
Abby Normal reported that the newsletter is going 
great. She prefers to get pictures and articles via 
email, and, they're due today.

LEGISLATIVE:
Brad reported that the only bill of interest 
pending in the legislative is HB2007 regarding 
the appropriation of $300K of safety money for 
ABATE.  McClain is filing it, it is only a House bill 
right now, and there is no Senate companion yet.

LEGAL COUNSEL:
Brad opined that the economic downturn will 
result in many regulatory bills, that are being 
proposed right now, will not be voted on due to 

budgetary constraints. Old Hippy reported that 
HB71 (Vulnerable Road Users) died in the house.

PUBLIC RELATIONS:
Fern reported that the Toy Run was canceled. 
Fern is having a Christmas party on December 
8th.  States MC has Taco Tuesday and Pizza night 
on Fridays. All the info is available on the Hot line. 
Hot line is running great.  Get your information in 
by Sunday night for the Hotline. 

BILLING AND INVOICING:
Sheila reported everything is up to date and we 
have a new advertiser, A League of Extraordinary 
Movers.

SOCIAL DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Bear brought birthday cake for all the birthdays in 
September.  Happy birthday, Dawne & Hope.

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION:
Wavy reported that distribution is going well. All 
members present are welcome to take a few 
newsletters and put them in their saddle bags to 
hand out.

QUARTERMASTER’S REPORT:
SpongeBob will attempt to get a good deal on 
cases of water from Costco for the Bahamas 
Relief Effort.

PHOTOGRAPHERS REPORT:
Abby Normal and Barry both reported that 
pictures can be submitted via email. And that they 
continue to take lots of pictures. Remember to 
send in pictures via email.

WEBMASTER REPORT:
Dark Angel was not present and excused. Johnny 
reported that the website is up and running and 
she is doing a great job on it.
                  

CHAPLAIN’S REPORT:
Chrissy was is not present an excused. Bear 
asked that everyone keep Marie in their prayers.

OLD BUSINESS:
Johnny thanked the Commander of Post 142 
for allowing us to relocate and stated that the 
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Commander requested that all the bikes park in 
the street side parking area.

NEW BUSINESS:
Chapter needs donations for door prizes for the 
Annual. Johnny thanked all the people that have 
donated so far.

GOOD OF THE ORDER:
Cards were passed around to be signed for Alan, 
from Mickey's birthday, for Lighthouse Chapter for 
the loss of their brother, Brad Eling, and for Marie, 
for her mom passing on to Heaven.

Upcoming events are: September 18th Alligator 
Alley Harley Davidson Bike Night at Hurricane 
Grill and Wings in Coral Springs, September 
22nd Scurvy Few MC Bahamas Rescue Relief 
at Mickey's, September 28th Peterson's Harley 
Davidson Bike Show at Peterson's North, 
September 29th Kingdom of Brothers MC Annual 
Event at  Mickey's, October 5th  Family Event & 
Classic Car, Truck, & Bike Show and maybe we 
can get Johnny in the Dunk Tank, October 6th 
Mystic Seven MC 31st Annual Party at Mickey’s, 
October 12th ABATE State meeting at American 
Legion Post 340 in Pensacola, October 13th 
ABATE Southeast Annual Motorcycle Event at 
Mickey's, December 7th is camping with friends 
at Camping Circle B at Markham Park hosted by 
Jimmy Les. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was called for 
at 11:20am, the motion was seconded, all were 
in favor. Next Chapter Meeting will be at the 
American Legion Post 142 in Pompano Beach on 
October 20th, 2019.

Zach Storrs AKA Sparkles AKA Killswitch AKA 
Sasquatch AKA Mongo, standing in for Marie 
Baxter, Secretary, Southeast Chapter

Continued from previous page
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JEFFREY S. WEINER

BOARD CERTIFIED CRIMINAL TRIAL LAWYER
FELLOW, THE AMERICAN COARD FO CRIMINAL LAWYERS
PAST PRESIDENT, NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF CRIMINAL DEFENSE LAWYERS

TWO DATRAN CENTER – 
SUITE 1910

9130 SOUTH DADELAND 
BOULEVARD

MIAMI, FL 33156

TELEPHONE (24 HOURS) 
305-670-9919

FAX (305) 670-9299   LAW-

FIRM@JEFFWEINER.COM

ABATE PRODUCTS AVAILABLE

For these and other 
ABATE products,
Contact Laurel at
305-975-8497

Available in Mens & Womens 
Lime Green, Heather Blue & Grey

Lady’s BLING Tank

Lady’s BLING V-Neck

BackFront Full Color T-Shirts

Front

Front Back

Front Back
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BENEFITS REMINDER: All ABATE 
members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidential Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis
Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

19

PostS

Photos Courtesy of Alan Brwnsfeld
HucK Hennebery

Johnny & Shiela Rose
Postal 

Barry Blundel
Abby
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NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Vice-President

Good Day,

I would like to thank the Biker Community for all the support they give to ABATE, especially the MC’s.
Also thank you to all the advertisers in our newsletter, they help keep our newsletter going and I hope they get 
something out of it to help their business.  So let’s support these businesses so they can continue to help support 
us.  Even though sometimes it is easier and maybe cheaper to buy from the internet, we really need to support 
our local small businesses.

Our newsletter is starting up a sponsorship page where your name will be at the top of a page.  In this
Month, you will find all the information and levels of sponsorship.  This is another way “we” can help with the cost 
of this informative newsletter as the cost keeps going up, like everything.  So if you can, and you want to see you 
name in our newsletter, check it out.

This is the only newsletter in town that keeps you informed and up to date with the events and legislative news 
that is important to our biker community.

A reminder that Sunday, Oct 13, 2019 is ABATE SE 39th Annual.  It is at Mickey’s Tiki Bar, starts at noon thru 5 
pm.  Hope to see you all there.

Thank you for your support,

Your V.P.
Jon  Wavy” Viger
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From Our Road Captains

Rider Beware and Stay Alert!!

I just hung up the phone with a fellow brother who was riding in the mountains and he was describing how he just about 
went down on his bike and over the edge of a cliff while group riding with some fellow bikers.  As they were riding down the 
mountain his tires went across what many bikers call “Tar Snakes”, those winding concrete road repairs where tar is filled in 
the cracks by the Highway Departments.  As he was coming around a downhill corner, his front tire completely lost traction 
with the road when this tar snake broke the friction between his tire and the pavement.  Luckily, he was able to save it before 
going down but not before going onto the narrow shoulder stopping just before the edge of a long drop off.  Because he was 
riding in a group this could have been a multiple bike catastrophe for usually when one rider goes down all the riders behind 
have to suddenly maneuver to keep from going down themselves.

While these Tar Snakes are bad enough, there are a few other not readily known hazards motorcyclist have to also be 
familiar with.  Many riders are unaware that grass clipping in the road can have the same effect as ice on the road.  More 
than one rider has been in a serious accident due to homeowners mowing their grass clippings in the street.  These 
seemingly harmless acts can have a devastating outcome for motorcyclists.

Another area to be cautious due to all the rain we have had, when pulling up to a stop sign and putting your foot down on a 
wet, painted white crosswalk stripe, watch out for it also can be like stepping on a frozen lake.  

There are so many hazards to avoid.  Stay safe out there and rider beware and always stay alert!

Your Road Captains,
Zak and Troy
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Good Day,

To start with, thank you for picking up this newsletter and actually reading the articles.

As we all know, it has been extremely hot out and we need to stay hydrated.  If you do find yourself
Feeling overheated, someone told me to hold the cold water bottle to your  wrist and hold it there for a few minutes, 
then switch to the other wrist.  When I tried it, it made me feel better in less than 10 minutes.  Just something for 
you to try.

Along with the heat there have been the sudden thunderstorms bringing lots of rain, so watch for standing water, 
you never know how deep it is or what is under it.  The rain also makes the roads slippery.

The other thing I would like to mention is – taking care of your bike.  It’s not that hard to do and your bike in return 
will take care of you.
Before you ride, just do a few checks, here are a few
1.	  Tire pressure
2.	 Check all your lights
3.	 Check oil and other fluids
4.	 Make sure center or side stand is working properly

I know this seems like a lot but you might find something that can keep you from breaking down or having a serious 
accident.  So it is worth taking the few moments and checking your bike.
For more safety information go to:  nhtsa.gov/safety/motorcycles

Well thanks for reading this article and as always, 
Ride Safe so you can Ride Again.

Your Safety Director,
Jon “Wavy” Viger

PS – Don’t forget ABATE SE 39th Annual @ Mickey’s on Oct 13, 2019, see you there

From Your Safety Director 

18
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 Don’t forget ABATE SE 39th Annual @ Mickey’s on Oct 13, 2019, see you there
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WHICH SPIRIT LEADS THE WAY?

It’s October and that means the holidays are just around the corner.  Halloween and harvest decorations have 
already filled the shelves, and before you can say “BOO”, Christmas merchandise will be taking over.  Fall is my 
favorite time of year… slightly cooler riding temperatures, the suns angle on the road, and with any luck, and we 
may get to wear long sleeves.  It’s the spirit of the season.

The season is full of other spirits as well.  You might find a few of them at one of our local MC Halloween Events 
(see the calendar), while other spirits get poured straight from a bottle.  But the spirit I’m talking about is a dear 
friend of mine and He was sent to the earth to be a helper.  Many don’t understand the important role that the Holy 
Spirit plays in our lives.

Some people refer to their ‘conscience’ when speaking of an inner voice.  Others say, “Something gave me a feel-
ing.’  Either way, Holy Spirit gets the credit.  When Jesus left the earth, He promised us we would never be alone.  
He sent the Comforter, the Helper, or Holy Spirit, and the role he plays is important.  He speaks to us, which can 
happen in different ways… through the Bible, prayer, thoughts, conversations, experiences, dreams, visions, and 
even a voice.  As mystical as that may sound, his job is to reveal Jesus everywhere we go.  His other jobs are to 
comfort us, bring us truth, and guide us in our lives, especially when making decisions.  When we ask, he also 
gives us the strength to make the right choice.  He’s that ‘still, small voice’ and we decide if we want him as our 
GPS.

 Knowing the Holy Spirit is here to help, why not give him a try?  The next time you need help, ask the RIGHT spirit

Navigated by Him

Chrissy Leonhardt
Chaplain

For information on the nearest places from Florida where you can see Fall foliage, go to:
 

https://www.goldenagetrips.com/single-post/the-nearest-places-from-florida-fall-foliage/
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Biker Church 
Everyone is Welcome 

 

Fellowship Services – Sunday’s @ 11:00 am 

A Non-Denominational Church for All 
 

http://Sunrisechapel.church 
350 SW 12th Ave, Pompano Beach, Florida 33069 

 

 

 

 Don’t forget ABATE SE 39th Annual @ Mickey’s on Oct 13, 2019, see you there!!
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W E E K LY  E V E N T S
ABATE Southeast Chapter Safety and Membership Booth will be at :

2nd Tuesday of the month:	 Cycle Gear Bike Nite 5-7PM

Thursday of the month   	 ABATE SE Chapter EBoard Meeting

Last  Saturday of the month: 	 Bike Night  Alligator Alley Harley Davidson 6PM-9PM

 SUNDAY

> Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge 

  Margate 

>Wind Rider Church Services  at   Mickey’s 

MONDAY

>Ladies Nite at Sharkey’s 9pm-2am 

   2-for-1 	 drinks

WEDNESDAY

>Blues Nite at Mickey’s 

THURSDAY

>Mickey’s Bike & Cruise Night 7:30PM
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      Sunday                Monday               Tuesday              Wednesday            Thursday                Friday                 Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Hotline Deadline: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9pm

WEDNESDAY
 	 2nd & 4th Weds - States MC Open House 7pm-?

THURSDAY
	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

Friday
	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30pm
	 States MC - Fri Night Pizza 6-8pm
	 Mystic Seven MC- Open House - 8pm
	 1St & 3rd Fri - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Fri- US Military Vets Dirty Dozen MC Open 	 	
	 4th Fri - Flying Wheels Open House
	 Every other Friday
	 Fearless MC Open House 8pm-1am
	
	         
SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House 8pm
	 2nd & 4th Sat - Kingdom of Brothers MC Open House
	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
		      Flying Wheels Open House
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

SEE PAGE 23 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

ABATE  SE
 Meeting OUTCAST MC 

PARTY

SE Chapter 

EBoard Meeting

This page sponsored by Anna & Jon (Wavy) Viger

1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13    
SE ABATE

Annual

14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

2019         	 OCTOBER                     2019

MYSTIC 
SEVEN
Annual

WHEEELS OF 
MAN MC 

Holloween Party

CMA
Memorial
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	     Sunday	     Monday	    Tuesday	     Wednesday	    Thursday	   Friday	    Saturday

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Hotline Deadline: Information needs to be to Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 
Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  954-573-7573 (Landline)
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	 Scurvy Few MC Open House at 7:30pm
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	 2nd  Sat -      -Scurvy Few Monthly Birthday Party
		      Flying Wheels Open House
	 Last Sat        -Leatherneck MC  Charity Poker

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold MC Open House Ft Lauderdale  7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30-9pm

WEDNESDAY
 	 2nd & 4th Weds - States MC Open House 7pm-?
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	 1st & 3rd Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
	 Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
	 Scurvey Few MC Texas Holdem/Karaoke -7:30PM

SEE PAGE 23 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE
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2019 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

SFPC CHARIMAN

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

OCTOBER
6th-Sun		  MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
13th-Sun		  S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
17th-20th		  DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
19th-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN  PARTY
26th-Sat		  OUTCAST PARTY
27th-Sun		  CMA - MEMORIAL

NOVEMBER	
2nd-Sat		  HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
9th-Sat 		  USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL	
11th-Mon		  Veterans Day
23rd-Sat		  LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
28th-Thurs		  Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER
8th-Sun 		  SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
14th-Sat		   ALIGATOR ALLEY TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
14th-Sat 		  HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEMORIAL AND 
		  TOY RUN
14th-Sat 		  USMVMC - REATHS ACROSS AMERICA
15th-Sun 		  WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
25th-Wedn 		 Christmas Day

 “This page sponsored by Johnny & Sheila Rose”

JANUARY
5th-Sun		  STATES MC - BLESSING OF THE BIKES
12th-Sun		  WINGS OF GOLD FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
19th-Sun		  S.E. ABATE - SEMI ANNUAL
26th-Sun		  DER KRIEGER MC - ANNUAL

FEBRUARY
1st-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC HOMESTEAD - ANNUAL
9th-Sun		  AOA FT. LAUD. - ANNUAL
14th-Fri		  Valentines Day	
15th-Sat		  SCURVY FEW MC - PARTY
22rd-Sat		  WHEELS OF MAN MC - 47th ANNUAL	

2020

MARCH
1st-Sun		  HERMANDAD MC - ANNUAL
6th-15th		  78th DAYTONA BIKE WEEK
17th-Tues		  St. Patrick's Day
21st-Sat		  US MILITARY VETS MC CH.1 - PARTY
22nd-Sun	
29th-Sat	

APRIL
5th-Sun		  MYSTIC SEVEN MC - PARTY  
12th-Sun		  CMA - EASTER SERVICE
19th-Sun		  STATES MC - ANNUAL 
24th-26th		  LEESBURG BIKEFEST
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Your Realtor Who Rides

 Don’t forget ABATE SE 39th Annual @ Mickey’s on Oct 13, 2019, see you there
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor         $125+		  (   )  Diamond Donor	 $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor	        $75-$99		  (   )  Silver Donor	 $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor	        $25-$49

Name:		  _________________________________________________________________
Address:		  _________________________________________________________________
		  _________________________________________________________________
City, State & Zip:	               ___________________________________________________________
	

Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc. and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!
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Hall Rental - VFW Post 1966
350 SW 25th ST, Ft. Lauderdale 33315

(954) 765-0791
Need a Hall for a Party, a Wedding, 

a Reception, a Baby Shower, a Classroom 
Seating Capacity 120/Stage Area/Separate Entrance
Contact us for available dates, times and pricing.

30

If you want to drink and 
use that’s your business. 

If you want to stop and 
can’t please call

Big Toe
847-899-9796

www.newattitudesmc.com
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FOOD, ENTERTAINMENT, RAFFLES AND MORE!! 

 

 

COME OUT AND CELEBRATE OCTOBERFEST 
AT AMERICAN LEGION POST 142!! 

 
 

DATE: THURSDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2019 
TIME: 4pm – 9pm 

DONATION: $15 TICKETS AVAILABLE AT THE BAR 

171 SW 2nd St, 
Pompano Beach, FL 33060
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Welcome in the name of Jesus!

Experience a relation with Jesus at

HARVEST FELLOWSHIP CHURCH
Services Begin at 10 am

Joseph Cella, Pastor
Rick Mahnken, Pastor

Larry Falzone, Worship Leader
Frank (Poppie) Cocchi, Minister of the Gospel

6500 Stirling Road, Hollywood, FL 33024

Visit & Support
American Legion Post 222

4250 NE 5th Avenue
OaklandPark, FL 33334
Phone:(954) 565-6501

“Contact Johnny Rose (954) 868-4390 
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Happy Birthday!!!
A.J.  F

Aaron  Bruner
Alfredo “Newcomer” Acevedo

Angel  Vega
Armando “Manny” Almanza

Barry  Reaves
Bernard   Carr

Bob “Sponge Bob” Anz
Brett  Gerber

Brianna  “Victim” Coy
Bruce “Pygar” Sonnenfeld

Connie  Robarge
Conrad  Alzuri

David “Doc Rumsey” Maltrotti
Doug “Dougie Fresh” Kemp
Douglas “Pervert” Warner

 (RIP-Ride in Peace)
Edwin  Q

Frank “Frankie “ Santino

Gordon “Skip” Holley
Greta   Bella
Harry  Ness

James “Gambler” Willard
Jeffery  Poporo

John “Key” 
John “Lefty”  Lefkowitz
Kate “Opal”  Herman
Laura “Breeze” Ulrich

Lee “2 More” 
Lee Roy  Meyers

Linda “Boots” Sadoff
Lisa (Leigh) “General Leigh” Wilson

Michael  Trejo
Nelson  Obarrio

Nicole “Nikki”  Pastre
Norman “Rooster” Williams

Pete “Trash” Straut
Rick  Kaiser

Rocco “Rocky”  Monaco
Royce  Taylor

Scott “Wrong Way” Worobey
Sonni “Thumper” Joyner

Theresa  Bokrakos
Troy  Waugh

Vicky “Spin Girl” Wojnar
 “Banana” 

 “Turtle Man” 



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter
34

OldHippy’s Corner
– Throwback to October 2009

Hello my fellow Americans and members of SE Chapter Florida’s Motorcycle Rights organization, ABATE. 
This is the year that we are expecting a past ugly infringement of our “Freedom to Choose” to rear its unwelcome 
head again, namely the helmet law! 

After the backlash with mandatory the seat belt law that came in effect making it a primary offence, the cagers are 
making some sort of retaliatory statement for their loss of freedom of choice, such as “why do I have to buckle up” 
when the riders of Motorcycles don’t have to wear a helmet? And guess who is taking notice Bottom line is ……. 
They let it happen! This is the same thing that can happen to us if we do not nip this in the bud by being involved. 
I was going over the report that ABATE of Florida puts out showing how many members that each chapter has 
and the percentage on members that are voters. I find this rather interesting by the diversity of the numbers that 
are recorded. As of June’s, report which included,” At Large” members showed anywhere from the low of 59% for 
Sumter and Duval Chapters to 100% for Nature Coast Chapter. 

We at Southeast have only 73% of our members that state they are voters and if you take that in consideration it 
translates to around150 members that have no say, no voice in decisions that can and will be made that will have 
an effect on our freedom and how we live our lives. 

“Bad officials are elected by good citizens who do not vote.” - George Jean Nathan 

The reason we ask if you are a register voter is because numbers count! When we deal with our policy makers, 
we can say we have so many constitutes in your area that are interested in things that will affect them, they have a 
tendency to listen! I’m asking you to please review with our membership committee to make sure you are listed and 
also if you can get a voter registration card, get one, every vote counts! 

If you have any question on how to find out who your law makers are, or on registering, please call me or E-Mail me 
at oldhippybob@yahoo.com 

Money and a short of is all you hear. People out of work, property value going down causing the revenue the 
government gets to be less and making it harder for them to budget the bottom line. It is a trickle-down effect for 
most of us, the administration for years has been pushing us to be more energy conservative in almost everything 
we do and especially with in comes to our gas guzzling cars. The feds get 18.5 cents a gallon as a fuel tax which 
funds the current Highway Trust Fund (HTF), think of it as a user fee. The money that this tax has generated has 
gone up each and every year because we have bought more gas which in turn has but more money into the HTF 
each year. Well, we did last summer what they have been preaching to us and did the unthinkable, bought less gas. 
It was brought on by high gas prices, people out of work and the pretty little hybrids that have ultra-high MPG’s. 
Less gas bought, means less taxes was paid and in of course means less money for the fund that is now broke 
from it. In fact, the fund is so broke that congress is had to infuse $7 billion to keep the necessary funds to the state. 
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Continued on  page 38

OldHippy’s Corner

OldHippy

The current bill (PL109 59) is set to expire at the end of September and has spent $256 billion in the last 4 years. 
The proposals on the table this time are suggesting that we need $550 billion to cover the next 6 years. 
Let’s see, if no additional tax is put on fuel, we can safely say the current income from the tax would be around 
$250 billion over the next 6 years. That’s translate to around $300 billion in revenue that needs to somehow appear 
from somewhere. (Remember the gizmo that records miles driven that I mention in my past post) 

With the current administration efforts on healthcare , cap and trade legislation , plus all the bail out money that 
has been spent , coupled with fear of losing popularity , MRF has determined that they what to punt the half trillion 
bill past the 2010 elections. There an 18-month extension that came out of a committee under the leadership of 
Barbara Boxer (DCA) to the current law. I guess Obama and she agree that a year and a half of wait time is ok 
for the repairs of the crumbling bridges or bring up our aged and out dated roads. It has been stated that America 
transportation infrastructure, manly our roads helped earned the top spot amongst global supper power countries. 

This may or not may not be fact but consider this: Afghanistan has only one paved road! 
Simply put, Congress needs to get off their ass and do something fast. 18 months is not good enough, maybe 6 
months is more reasonable. The last bill needed 12 extensions and took over a year and a half over the expiration 
date of the previous law, so don’t look for any thing to happen for a while. Government’s view of the economy 
could be summed up in a few short phrases: If it moves, tax it. If it keeps moving, regulate it. And if it stops moving, 
subsidize it. - Ronald Reagan 

I’m out of time. Government still sucks and I need a beer. 

Scurvy Few Bahama Releif Benefit 
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 

Please Contact: Sheila Rose
786-487-4810 or
email: billing.abatese@gmail.com

7%
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President's Rant Corner

So, an old friend of mine told me that he thinks we are a dying breed. I told him I think he's nuts. And he told me he was going 
to leave me with this poem. 

	 He's an old school biker, a dying breed I am told
	 His big V twin cycle thunders as he rides down the road
	 He cracks the throttle and then shifts a gear
	 The wind in his face and all of his problems will just disappear
	 He likes rock and roll, ape hangers, and loud pipes
	 Don't even try to tell him how to run his own life
	 He's all dressed in leather and rides in a pack
	 With his brothers and sisters, they all make it back
	 He may have a knife and he may have a gun
	 But with respect and brotherhood, that's how it's done
	 -by Ramblin Mind 

He may have a point because times are a changin’, so it's up to us to teach the new riders about brotherhood, loyalty, and 
respect.  After all, that's what old school is, that and love for the good old USA and our Constitution and our Star-Spangled 
Banner and our Pledge of Allegiance and our the Flag (I still won’t watch the NFL).

God bless America!  

Peace,
Johnny 

ABATE of Florida, Inc.
23rd ANNUAL FREEDOM

RIGHT RIDE

MONDAY, February 10.2020
RIDE TO THE STATE CAPITOL

Super 8 Monticello
140 Pafford Road

Monticello, FL 32336
850-997-8888

ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE 
OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF 
THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE 
DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRA-
TION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. 
WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

Kickstands up at 9:00am - Behind the Super 8 in Monticello

Membership & Safety Information Available

For more information :  ABATE of Florida Inc 1-386-943-9610
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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THE AIM/NCOM 
MOTORCYCLE E-NEWS 
SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured 
Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) and 
the National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM), 
and is sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard 
M. Lester. If you’ve been involved in any kind of 
accident, call us at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit 
www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
JUDGE DISMISSES COUNTY AS DEFENDANT 
IN TWIN PEAKS LAWSUIT
A federal judge has dismissed McLennan County 
as a defendant in a civil rights lawsuit filed by 
three bikers arrested after the 2015 Twin Peaks 
shootout, but ruled the plaintiffs can pursue claims 
against the city of Waco and seven individual 
defendants.
 
The lawsuit, filed by the three bikers who were 
never indicted in the deadly shootout with law 
enforcement, is one of about 20 pending Twin 
Peaks civil lawsuits involving about 130 bikers 
with claims of unlawful arrest and conspiracy.
 
The plaintiffs allege former McLennan County 
District Attorney Abel Reyna was the final 
policymaker for McLennan County regarding the 
events at Twin Peaks, but U.S. District Judge Alan 
Albright ruled that a county sheriff, not the district 
attorney, is the final policymaker.
 
The lawsuit alleges Reyna was the county’s 
final policymaker because he “was responsible 
for devising the overall prosecutorial goals 
and strategies” of the county on the day of the 
shootout that left nine bikers dead and 20 injured 
in a hail of police gunfire, but the judge ruled that 
“regardless of Reyna’s involvement in helping to 
decide whether the arrests should be made, he 
did not have authority to make municipal policy.”

 
The judge denied the city’s motion to dismiss the 
lawsuit.  The order leaves claims pending against 
D.A. Reyna, as well as the former Waco police 
chief, assistant chief and various named officers.
 
More than 200 bikers were jailed on identical 
arrest warrant allegations.  Only one case went to 
trial, which ended in a hung jury favoring acquittal 
and a mistrial.  District Attorney Barry Johnson, 
Reyna’s successor, dismissed the remaining 
charges against the bikers.
 
According to a report by Tommy Witherspoon in 
Insane Throttle Biker News (www.harleyliberty.
com), the lawsuits allege the defendants violated 
the bikers’ Fourth Amendment rights by obtaining 
arrest warrants based on a fill-in-the-name 
affidavit that lacked probable cause.   They also 
allege defendants violated their 14th Amendment 
due process right to be free from unlawful arrest.
 
Insane Throttle was recently awarded the Silver 
Spoke Award for Media at the 2019 National 
Coalition of Motorcyclists’ NCOM Convention in 
Orlando, Florida.
 
PROPOSED IOWA ORDINANCE WOULD 
ALLOW ATVs ON COUNTY ROADS
A committee in Linn County, Iowa is working to 
pass a new ordinance that will allow ATVs to be 
driven on county roads, despite concerns about 
having off-road vehicles sharing the streets with 
regular vehicles.
 
County Supervisor Brent Oleson said a committee 
approached him about the ordinance, saying 
that “I'm all for not taking anything off the table, 
anything that gets people outdoors can only have 
positive benefits.”
 
But Sheriff Brian Gardner told TV9 that combining 
ATVs and regular vehicles on the same road is 
just too dangerous.   “They’re off-road vehicles, 
and they're designated as off-road vehicles for a 
reason.”
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Oleson says they're going to look at what works 
for ATV ordinances in other areas, and hopes to 
have something passed before spring.
 
Right now, unless a town or county passes an 
ordinance allowing it, ATVs can only be driven 
on one of Iowa's eight riding parks or on private 
property.  ATVs are also allowed to cross streets, 
with some restrictions.
 
VIRGINIA BECOMES 15TH STATE TO CREATE 
AN OFFICE OF OUTDOOR RECREATION
Virginia Governor Ralph Northam (D) has 
announced the creation of an Office of Outdoor 
Recreation to lead efforts to promote the outdoor 
recreation industry in Virginia and recruit new 
outdoor businesses to the Commonwealth.
 
The outdoor recreation industry contributes nearly 
$22 billion annually to the Virginia economy, and 
employs more than 197,000 Virginians.  Virginia 
will be the 15th state in the nation to establish an 
office or task force dedicated to strengthening the 
outdoor industry, and the third on the East Coast.
 
“Every region of our Commonwealth is home 
to unique outdoor assets and recreation 
opportunities, which continue to earn national 
praise and are sought out by millions of travelers 
each year,” Gov. Northam said. “In establishing 
a statewide Office of Outdoor Recreation, we 
are taking significant steps to recognize the 
importance of this industry as a true driver of 
economic development in the Commonwealth, 
and demonstrate why Virginia is the natural 
fit for outdoor business.   Outdoor recreation 
not only improves the growth potential of our 
communities, but it also aligns with our goals on 
land conservation, workforce development, and 
public health.”
 
The Office will lead an effort to grow the outdoor 
industry in Virginia through industry promotion, 
coordination, and recruitment.
 

NATIONWIDE MOTORCYCLE THEFTS 
DECREASING
While motorcycle theft has been a significant 
problem in the US, the latest National Insurance 
Crime Bureau report indicates that motorcycle 
thefts across the country went down in 2018, and 
in fact have been on a steady decline since 2016 
after experiencing an uptick the previous two 
years.
 
A total of 41,674 motorcycles were reported stolen 
in 2018 compared with 44,268 reported stolen in 
2017 -- a decrease of six percent. 
 
By manufacturer, Honda was the most stolen 
bike brand, followed by Yamaha, Suzuki, and 
Kawasaki.  Harley-Davidson rounded out the top 
five. 
 
Unsurprisingly, motorcycle thefts in the US are 
at their peak during the summer months, with 
August, July, and September, in that order, seeing 
the highest number of thefts, and with about half 
as many bikes stolen in February 2018.
 
The report also gives a state-by-state breakdown, 
and notes that thefts are more common in large 
metropolitan areas as well.  California leads the 
country in motorcycle thefts, with 7,035 occurring 
in 2018, followed by Florida with 4,279 thefts 
reported, then Texas (3,073), New York (1,777) 
and South Carolina (1,743).   By city, New York 
City led the way with 1,310, then Los Angeles 
with 628, Miami (595), Las Vegas (540), and San 
Diego fifth with 527
 
A total of 16,261 bikes were recovered from 
thieves in 2018, or about 44% of those stolen.
 
STUDY SHOWS MOTORCYCLES MOST 
LIKELY VEHICLE TYPE IN U.K. TO BE STOLEN
One in every 46 registered motorcycles in the 
United Kingdom (UK) was stolen last year, 
according to new figures gained by a Freedom 
of Information (FOI) request by the Motorcycle 
Action Group (MAG).  In London, one in every 12 
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bikes was reported stolen in 2018.
 
While the countrywide figure actually signals 
a modest 3.98% improvement over 2017, the 
national average of one in 46 still means that 
motorcycles are seven times more likely to be 
stolen than any other road vehicle!
 
"For a biker, the theft of their bike is definitely 
not a victimless crime," said Colin Brown, MAG’s 
Director of Campaigns & Political Engagement.  
"More so than for any other mode of transport, 
riders become emotionally attached to their bikes. 
For some, the loss of a bike is akin to the loss of 
a family member.”
 
With an average 500 bikes stolen a week in 2018 
motorcycles remain the most commonly stolen 
vehicle in the UK, seven times more likely to be 
nicked than anything else, which is why security 
firms are coming up with ever-more sophisticated 
locks.
 
NEW HAMPSHIRE TO MODERNIZE DMV IN 
WAKE OF DEADLY JUNE CRASH
Following the deadly June 2019 crash that killed 
seven motorcyclists in New Hampshire, officials 
want to work with other states to prevent anything 
like this from happening ever again.
 
The truck driver currently facing seven charges 
of negligent homicide in those deaths -- who had 
a Massachusetts-issued CDL -- should not even 
have been driving, according to his combined 
driving record.  The head of the Massachusetts 
DMV resigned and others at the agency were 
fired once this came to light.
 
Over the past few weeks, New Hampshire has 
also been conducting an internal review of its 
own DMV records and practices.  On August 29, 
2019, NH governor Chris Sununu gave a press 
conference with other top officials to share their 
findings. The results: nearly 4,000 drivers will 
have their licenses suspended following a review 
of over 13,000 out-of-state notices, as well as a 

backlog of 62 commercial license notices dating 
back to 2016.
 
One unintended and potentially good 
consequence of this terrible accident is that it’s 
led New Hampshire to modernize its DMV system 
and automate notices, so that paper backlogs 
like this can’t build up in the future.  Additionally, 
the governor is now pushing the state legislature 
to allow the NH DMV to become part of a 
computerized state-to-state driver verification 
system using Real ID.
 
One of the biggest issues that the terrible crash 
brought to light is that truck driver Volodymyr 
Zhukovskyy had a number of driving offenses 
spread across multiple states -- that obviously 
didn’t communicate effectively with one another.  
Creating processes that enhance communication 
of driving offenses across state lines seems like 
a logical step toward preventing catastrophes like 
this in the future.
 
EURO5 EMISSIONS RULES EXPECTED TO 
BRING TECH PROGRESS
The latest European emissions limits (Euro5) 
will be introduced from the start of next year on, 
and while many naysayers preach gloom about 
tightening emissions laws, others predict that they 
will spur development, creating bikes that are 
measurably better than their predecessors.
 
Euro5 is the fifth iteration of European emissions 
limits that have got steadily stricter since the 
original Euro1 came in 1999, and the newest 
limits represent an astounding improvement over 
the two decades since: compared to the current 
Euro4 limits, Euro5 levels are down by a third.
 
The big news is the introduction of a limit for 'non- 
methane hydrocarbons' (NMHC) -- quite literally 
hydrocarbons that aren’t methane -- which wasn’t 
measured before. NMHC makes up most of a 
bike’s HC emissions, so the 0.068g/km limit is a 
particular challenge.   To reduce HC emissions 
in high-revving performance engines as well as 
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at low revs, expect to see an explosion in the use 
of variable valve timing (VVT) as well as higher 
capacity engines to reduce reliance on higher revs; 
both of which will boost performance.
 
On the downside, as the bikes get more impressive, 
they’ll also be more complicated, making them more 
costly to produce, and making maintenance more 
expensive.
 
As before, Euro5’s introduction is staged.   New 
models from January 1, 2020 must meet the limits 
but manufacturers have an extra 12 months to adapt 
existing designs.
 
Brexit won’t exclude the UK from compliance, as 
they’re already committed to remaining aligned with 
EU rules and other non-EU countries such as India 
and China are adopting similar standards.
 
FRENCH ROLL OUT ‘NOISE CAMERAS’
France has begun tackling loud motorcycle exhausts, 
by installing a 'noise radar' capable of identifying the 
offending vehicle, with the device linked to Police 
CCTV cameras in order to automatically issue fines. 
 
In the UK, the Department for Transport has likewise 
announced that they will be trialing new 'noise 
cameras' in a bid to cut down on illegal exhausts.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE:  “Washington is a city 
surrounded on all four sides by reality.”
~ Florida Congressman Matt Gaetz
 
 
ABOUT AIM / NCOM: The National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists (NCOM) is a nationwide motorcyclists 
rights organization serving over 2,000 NCOM 
Member Groups throughout the United States, 
with all services fully-funded through Aid to Injured 
Motorcyclist (AIM) Attorneys available in each 
state who donate a portion of their legal fees from 
motorcycle accidents back into the NCOM Network 
of Biker Services (www.ON-A-BIKE.com / 800-ON-
A-BIKE).

Bahamas’s relief drive by Magic City Ryderz 
at Carolina Ale House Doral 

9/14/19
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C L A S S I F I E D S

Classified for Members are run at no charge. Non-Member classified are only $5. Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months to make room 
for new items. If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to 
place a classified ad - See page 3, or advise when your item is sold. Thank You.

Bike trailer, recently rebuilt. New 3500 lb springs 
and axle set up and new tires. Asking $600. Call 
Les at 262-902-3139 if interested, Please leave a 
message if no answer .

2019-06-01

1974 Harley Davidson Ironhead Sportster.  $5000.
Davie, FL The coolest of old school choppers. The last year of the right side shifters. 
I was told when I bought it that was built by Billy Lane at Choppers, Inc., but I have 
no other provenance.. Just completely gone through by a master tech. New tires, 
brakes, battery, handlebars, risers, bushings, headlight, switches, S&S Super B 
carb rebuilt. I did not disturb the patina. Fork legs are flaking chrome and engine 
is flaking black paint. Body paint is superb. Super cool. Everything works just as it 
should. Runs absolutely tip top. No leaks. Price is firm. Cash only. No trades.

Text me at  954-609-5977 2019-10-01

2013 Honda F6B Gold Wing Bagger - $9999 (Davie)

The Bat Bike! 6k miles. GoldWing F6B. Madstad Engineering windshield, Ultimate 
seat, Ram phone mount, Power Commander, Cobra 6/6 open pipes, highway 
pegs, luggage rack, passenger backrest and grab rails, removable saddlebag 
luggage. Ridiculously powerful. Price is firm. Cash only. No trades.

Text me at  954-609-5977 2019-10-01

($600 worth of) Dunlop tires,
Floorboards with their adapters.
Handsome chrome side covers to replace the ordinary white OEM side covers.
Cobra luggage rack.
Top case (trunk).
Cover
OEM Operator's manual is available.
The odometer (6653 at present) .

2009 Honda Shadow Spirit - $2750 (Coral Springs)

miker4306@aol.com           305-494-9340



www.abatese.org 45

C L A S S I F I E D S

2019-10-01

2005    Davidson Sportster Custom 1200  $5K  OBO

9000 original miles.  Mint Conditon New tires & everything.  Never 

down.  				    Call Angelo Taranto  305-607-7770
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 

 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _______________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee by emailing them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

Birth Month: _____________ 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL

REMEMBER: The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the 
Southeast Chapter website: www.abatese.org. You may also pickup a copy of the Newsletter at 
any of our many distribution sites (see the bottom of page 45) located throughout Broward and 
Dade counties, or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month tentatively at 10am at various locations. Please check our website or back page of the 
Newsletter for meeting locations and if you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter 
President (contact info on page 3 of the Newsletter, please leave a message). 

Laurel Conner at:
305-975-8497. She
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4 Health Medical Marijuana
All American Cycle

Alligator Alley Harley Davidson
American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Antonio’s Pizza-Rant (Dania)
Biker’s Inc.

Boar’s Nest Saloon
Broward Motor Sports

Cagney’s House of Rock
Competition Cycle Center

Cycle Gear

Rick Case Honda 
Scurvy Few MC

Sharkey’s Boulevard Lounge
Skyline Chili

Sparez Bowling
Sports Barn
States MC

Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles
The Biker Shop
Tobacco Source

Top Gear Motorcycle
US Military Vets MC Deuces Wild

VFW Post 1966
Wings of Gold MC (Davie)

Winston Law

Dynasty Cycles
Flossie’s Bar & Grill

Gabriel Carrera Law Office
Heaven Cycle
Holiday Park
JD’s Lounge
JP Mulligans
JS Lounge

Jester’s Sports Bar
Josie’s Too Bar

Ken’s Cycle Center
Kingdom of Brothers MC

Mickey’s Tiki Bar
On the Road Again

Peterson’s Harley Davidson
Premier Billiards and Sports Club

TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to 
edit any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be 
billed separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety 
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed in Florida or from our motorcycle rights 
and safety rally’s throughout the year.  ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization
dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet. Nothing could be further from the truth. 
We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.

Pick up your Newsletters here!
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142

E Atlantic Blvd

N D
ixi
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wy

What’s Happening Locally?
Call The Hotline!
(954-480-3100)

Or Visit
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org

October 20, 2019

at:
American Legion Post 142,

171 SW 2nd St, 
Pompano Beach, FL 33060

 (954) 942-2448
Come & join the ranks 

of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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wy

W Atlantic Blvd

American Legion Way
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